Plague– The Chronic Fatigue,
Autism,
Retrovirus
and
Vaccine Connection (a Book
Review)
When we learn about scientists and their discoveries, we know
nothing about them as people. We have no idea how they treat
their peers, whether they grandstand, undercut their
competition, throw their weight around, or honor the ethics of
their profession.
In her book Plague, One Scientist’s Intrepid Search for the
Truth about Human Viruses and Chronic Fatigue Syndrome
(ME/CFS) Autism, and Other Diseases, (co-written by Kent
Heckenlively, JD), Judy Mikovits PhD, pulls back the curtain
and reveals the underbelly of the scientific community and how
it closes ranks to protect corporate interests. When Mikovits’
made a discovery that threatened the system and the financial
fabric that holds it together, her stellar career exploded.
Efforts to discredit her included her being fired, arrested,
and publically discredited.
At the time this fiasco came to pass, Judy Mikovits was a
molecular biologist and biochemist with more than 30 years
experience. She had authored approximately 50 publications.
Her original professional focus was HIV and AIDS, but she had
learned that there were many similarities between AIDS and
myalgic encephalomyelitis (ME), also known as chronic fatigue
syndrome (CFS) and chronic fatigue and immune dysfunction
syndrome (CFIDS).
ME is a horrific disease, one that has been systematically
minimalized by the healthcare system in the United States. It
was named chronic fatigue syndrome by the CDC, though the name

sounds much less serious than myalgic encephalomyelitis, the
term used in Britain and elsewhere throughout much of the
world. The medical community further diminished its
seriousness by nicknaming it the yuppie flu. Doctors routinely
dismissed patients’ suffering, labeling it as malingering or
hypochondria, because they were told the disease was not real.
But to many, ME is a devastating, life-altering disease.
As stated in Plague, “Patients suffer from a devastating
cascade of symptoms rendering them ghosts of the people they
once were; more than half become completely disabled, a
quarter permanently bed-bound. Recovery is rare. Morbidity
studies have demonstrated that ME patients are as ill as endstage AIDS sufferers, advanced cancer patients, and people
dying from congestive heart failure.”
The inconvenient truth Mikovits discovered as she delved into
a thorough study of ME and its patients was “pervasive
evidence” that a gammaretrovirus, XMRV, was present in 70% of
ME patients and 4% of healthy controls. This retrovirus, a
murine leukemia virus found in mice, had somehow jumped
species. Mikovits presented evidence that this retrovirus was
associated with ME, specific cancers, and autism. Her data
indication that 10 million Americans were infected with this
latent virus (though asymptomatic) and that the vehicle that
infected so much of the population was vaccines. Once she made
the association between vaccines and autism, her career was
over.
Plague, One Scientist’s Intrepid Search for the Truth about
Human Viruses and Chronic Fatigue Syndrome (ME/CFS) Autism,
and Other Diseases is a highly informative read. It sounds
horrible to say that the book is entertaining considering the
subject matter, perhaps gripping and intriguing are better
terms. This look into the personalities and politics of the
scientific medical
community is in and of itself an eyeopening, worthy read. The information on the handling of
chronic fatigue syndrome and the similar approach to the

autism epidemic is vital information. The link with vaccines
is world changing. We highly recommend the book.
Plague, One Scientist’s Intrepid Search for the Truth about
Human Viruses and Chronic Fatigue Syndrome (ME/CFS) Autism,
and Other Diseases can be purchased at Amazon, Barnes and
Noble, and IndieBound.
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